Centennial United Methodist Church

Administrative Council Meeting

Wednesday June 5th, 2013

7:00 p.m.

Present:
Jeff Freel, Chair

Andrea Hackett, Council Secretary

Marcy Bowie, Education

Rita Denhart, Missions

Bruce Baker, Worship

Missy Shaver, Memorials

Gaylen Heaberlin, Finance, Financial Secretary

Jim Denhart, Pastor-Parish Relations

Doris Heaberlin, United Methodist Women

Libby Hiatt, Lay Member to Annual Conference

Rev Medea Saunders, Pastor

Jim Murphy, Member at Large

Don Hiatt, Member at Large

Call to order and approval of minutes: Jeff Freel, Chair, called the meeting of the Administrative Council to order at 7:03 p.m. Rev Saunders shared devotion. The previous meetings minutes were accepted as presented. The minutes will be posted on the board in the fellowship hall, binder in the library and the website following each Administrative Council Meeting. 

Treasurer’s Report: Gaylen provided account balances in Bonnie’s absence. 

Old Business: 1) Libby Hiatt: Imagine No Malaria - Pancake Breakfast was Saturday April 27 and raised around $7500.00 from the Des Moines area. There were 128 churches and 91 sites that participated.

New Business:  1) Marcy informed the Administrative Council about the loss of baby Miralie Grace Hermann. 2) Jeff is working on planning a Congregation Discussion, potentially at the end of July 2013. 

Committee Reports:

· Education: Marcy Bowie – 1) Pie and Cake Auction was planned for May 19th & raised over $3000.00. 2) VBS director is still needed. 3) Graduation Sunday was May 26th: 3 graduating; Gunnar Methlie, Zach Johnston and Justin Shaver. 

· Fellowship, Family Ministries & Evangelism: no report though it was mentioned that Dad and Me bowling will be June 15th at 2pm & this event is not exclusive to fathers – everyone is welcome

· Membership: no report though it was mentioned that our total is 218 after Sam & Kim Batterson joined
· Missions: Rita Denhart – 1) The Heifer Ark project collected $648.43 during Lent & animals have been selected. 2) The Denharts and Don Hiatt continue to faithfully serve at the Breakfast Club on Monday mornings at Trinity UMC. 3) School supply items were collected and donated to Central Place. Central Place is closing as of June 28th. 4) Special Offering was collected $485 from the congregation and the church will donate $35 per each = $210, making the total donation $695.00

· Worship:  Bruce Baker – 1) The committee needs to know in advance to schedule ushers for special services. 2) No indication has been found to suggest the Bibles were given as a memorial. The new Bibles have arrived and a special presentation will be scheduled. 3) Mirrored piano needs removed from the youth room. 4) Ruth Pearson’s Memorial flowers need to be planted. 5) The committee has been approached why prayer request forms are not being forwarded via email or the phone prayer chain. This has been forwarded to the Communications Committee. 6) Ushers/Greeters & Communion Stewards have been scheduled through September. 

· Memorial: Missy Shaver – 1) funds have been received for the Evelyn Garrett memorial

· Finance: Gaylen Heaberlin – 1) Discussion on how to handle who is on credit card accounts

· Financial Secretary:  Gaylen Heaberlin – 1) Report provided – May 31st 2013 Financial Secretary Report.  

· Trustees: No report

· Pastor Parish: Jim Denhart – 1) will host fellowship when reappointment takes place

· Nominations: Rev Saunders – 1) Rev Saunders will be gone June 8th (Annual Conference) and June 23rd (vacation) 2) Rev Saunders is looking to plan summer bible studies

· Communications: Libby Hiatt – 1) The committee is researching getting name tags 2) a brochure for the church is in the works 3) Sunday School time on the church sign needs updated from 9:30 to 9:15 

· UMW: Doris Heaberlin – 1) selling note pads 10 for $3.50 2) serving Dick Williams sale June 8th 3) Potluck picnic June 7th at noon

· UMYF:  No report presented.

· Lay Leader:  No report presented.

· Lay Member to Annual Conference: Libby Hiatt – 1) Libby is registered for Annual Conference which is June 8-10th at the Iowa Events Center. The conference theme is “Imagine: A Faithful Church – A Healthy World”. Libby also attended a pre-conference meeting April 27th.  Don is driving a golf cart again for 2 days. There are many items requested to be collected to support different Missions projects. 2) United Methodist Reporter is ceasing operations 3) Central Office moved from Altoona to Ankeny at 320 SE Delaware Suite 7.

· Rev Saunders: 1) There are a couple upcoming dates that Rev Saunders will not be available: May 27th and June 9th. 2) A new Bible Study will begin July 24th 2013

· Next Meeting: The next scheduled meeting of the Administrative Council will be July 31st, 2013 at 7 pm.

Adjournment: The meeting was adjourned at 8:25 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Andrea Hackett

